
 
LABOR AND WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT  
DIVISION OF WAGE AND HOUR COMPLIANCE  
 
Prohibited COVID-19 Related Employment Discrimination  
Notice of extension of comment period for Proposed New Rules: N.J.A.C. 12:70 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
Take notice that the Department of Labor and Workforce Development (Department) is 
extending the comment period for the Proposed New Rules at N.J.A.C. 12:70, Prohibited 
COVID-19 Related Employment Discrimination. 

A notice of emergency adoption and concurrent proposal was published in the New Jersey 
Register on April 20, 2020, at 52 N.J.R. 933(a).  The comment period for the concurrent proposal 
was originally scheduled to close on May 20, 2020.   The Department is extending the comment 
period for 30 days, until June 19, 2020.    

Submit written comments by June 19, 2020, to: 

David Fish, Executive Director 

Office of Legal and Regulatory Services 

P.O. Box 110, 13th Floor 

Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0110 

Fax: (609) 292-8246 

David.Fish@dol.nj.gov 

 

Please refer to the original adoption and concurrent proposal for detailed information regarding 
the proposed new rules. 

The notice of adoption and concurrent proposal may be viewed or downloaded from the 
Department’s website at: 
https://www.nj.gov/labor/forms_pdfs/legal/2020/(F)%20R.2020%20d.053%20(DOLWD%2012_
70).pdf 
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